
HAM UNITED GROUP CIC -YOUR LOCAL COMMUNITY GROUP-CARE 
ABOUT WHERE YOU LIVE

        INCORPORATING PETERSHAM

Minutes of HUG meeting – Library Community Room
13-09-2018, 7.30 pm 

CHAIR’S WELCOME and apologies from Mary Pitteway, Sufiyo Andersson, Chris Ruse, Ray 
and Margaret Woodrow, Richard Woolf, David Williams.

APPROVAL of Minutes: Minutes were approved.

Financial Report: Pepe submitted an update which will be sent out with the Minutes.

Ham Fair debrief: Agreed that the day had gone well as the weather was brilliant and the 
event well-attended.  It had been a bonus to be able to use the marquee from the Ham 
Parade Market which Makerlab members and the Ham Parade Market team were 
invaluable in erecting and dismantling.  Sufiyo had made two brilliant display boards but the 
issue of larger display boards still needs addressing.  More worryingly we were very short of 
people to be on the stall on the day.  Without the presence of Makerlabs members we had 
only four other volunteers.  If we are to make the most of the publicity opportunity we do 
need more people to come forward and help.

Ham Close consultation updated: Nothing much further to report as it had all gone quiet 
over the summer and the next Stakeholders’ meeting is on 1 October.  Report back at next 
meeting.  Agreed that Chair should continue to press for the fewest numbers possible on 
site and for a truly innovative “green” development that the community can be proud of.
 
Projects updates:
NF – The date for the Referendum has been set for 18 October.  Polling cards are being sent 
out with different polling stations from those used in local and national elections – PLEASE 
CHECK.
Green Screen:  No Green Screen organisers present but we gathered that September 9th 
screening went well. 
MakerLabs – Again no Makerlabs members present but we know they are very busy and 
going from strength to strength in membership.
Library garden – No-one to report
Orchard. Windfalls – No-one to report
Grey Court allotment – No-one to report
Meditation – Sufiyo absent but classes have restarted and are well attended.
FoHL -  guided apple and pear walk 7 October. 2-4pm 
HIWTHI – 51 interviews completed, website restored after hacking, works still to be done on
developing the website and establishing an education resource. Talk to be given on project 
at Ham Library on 28 September as part of Know Your Place Festival.



Programme for future meetings:  16 October, 29 November (AGM)

.


